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Message from Ms. Ann Veneman, Executive Director of UNICEF 
On the occasion of the International Day of the World’s Indigenous People

9 August 2006

It is a pleasure to join in observing the International Day of the World’s Indigenous People. This day provides an opportunity to celebrate the progress that has been made, but also to reflect on the work that remains so that indigenous peoples can live a life free of discrimination and inequality.

This year there have been new initiatives to help ensure that indigenous peoples benefit from efforts to reach the Millennium Development Goals, thanks in part to advocacy by UN agencies and the UN Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues. UNICEF in particular devoted the 2006 State of the World’s Children report to the challenges faced by “excluded and invisible” children, including many indigenous children.

As UN agencies and partners, we can do better in helping countries translate international commitments into concrete improvements in the lives of indigenous populations.  For example, UNICEF welcomes new efforts to enhance the data available on indigenous people.

UNICEF remains committed to working with indigenous peoples in partnerships around the Millennium Agenda.  We hope that these partnerships will create and strengthen development approaches that help indigenous children celebrate their culture, while also surviving, growing and fully participating in their communities and societies.
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